
Designed in a Tudor Revival style, Danforth Branch was one 
of two libraries (with Runnymede) built by the Toronto 
Public Library Board with a grant of $100,000 from the City 
of Toronto in 1928.  The 40- x 110-foot site on the east side 
of Pape Avenue south of Danforth Avenue cost $10,618.50 
and the two-storey building, which covered almost the 
entire lot, was constructed for $34,814.  

The Toronto architectural firm George, Moorehouse & King 
planned the stone-and-stucco façade “in the style of an old 
English shop front:  bay windows, small glass panes, an 
overhang to the upper storey, a timbered front, a heavy 
panelled door, a shingled and gabled roof.”  Chief Librarian 
George Locke noted in 1929:  “It is one of the most attractive 
of our branches and is confessedly a library adapted to 
commercial conditions – the most attractive shop in a 
district of shops.”  

The lower floor housed the adult and adolescent library 
rooms, and the upper floor, with a separate approach, the 
children’s library and story-hour room.  

Opened on 20 November 1929 and renamed Pape/Danforth 
in 1979, the library has been renovated several times, most 
recently by Hariri Pontarini Architects (2006).    
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